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PASTOR’S CORNER
“The Reformation Continues”

Dear Friends:


Five hundred years ago on October 31, 1517, Martin Luther posted the Ninety-five Theses on the door of the Castle Church in Wittenberg, Germany. It was call for a debate on points of Church doctrine and practice. We don't think the particular debate he was asking for ever took place. But this event began the Reformation of the Church. So what, precisely, are we celebrating on the Five Hundredth Anniversary? The start of a "new Church"? No. The Reformation was not the start of a new Church, but the reformation of the old Church of Christ and the apostles. What then are we celebrating?

What we thank and praise God for this October is the rediscovery of the place of Christ and His Gospel in the Church. The Good News of God's love and mercy for us in Jesus is what the Reformation is all about. Indeed, he who has ears to hear, let him hear! (Matthew 11:15)

The Reformation continues. The Church is always being reformed, because God's Word of Law and Gospel continues to change hearts and lives, showing people their sins and their need for the Savior. Let us hear that Good News and take it to heart. Let us cling to Christ, and to Christ alone. Let us rejoice in the work of Luther and the other reformers, not in a prideful way, but by way of humble repentance and prayer for personal renewal in the grace of 
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Church Office Hours: 9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. - Tuesdays and Thursdays.  Please call and leave a message at all other times.  Phone messages are checked daily.
Sunday Worship: 10:30 a.m. Traditional Service

(Holy Communion on first and third Sundays)

Bible Study: 10:30 a.m. Wednesdays – Fellowship Hall

Outreach Visitation: 2:00 p.m. the 4th Tuesday of the Month – Conference Room

Council Meeting: 2:30 p.m. the 4th Thursday of the Month – Conference Room

Respite Care: 9:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. Monday, Tuesdays and Thursdays
Church Staff

Pastor: Gilbert Moore

Food Donations: Mickey Costello, Carl and Jessica Keene

Secretary: Margo Geesing

(Tuesday and Thursday mornings)

Organist: Sharon Heck

The third week we have not a vineyard but a wedding banquet.  There are weddings abounding in my life.  My children are of an age where my eldest and a bunch of their friends are getting married.  In a 3 year period there is going to be 10 weddings – some of which I am going to.  And the RSVP issues are insane!  You send out invitations.  You give a date for a response.  You call to remind people to respond.  Then they don’t show up!  Or they say no / don’t answer and still show up expecting to be welcomed.  So I feel for the groom’s father.  God’s like that.  He gives us all invitations.  He’s excited and how do we react: Egh.  I’ll show up or not.  If I’m not busy.  If I have nothing else to do.  If I don’t get a better offer.  If it’s not too hard.  If I’m not required to do anything.  So God goes out and finds others, but even these are required to make the effort, to meet minimum standards.  We really need to find the JOY and the URGENCY in God’s invitation to be a part of the celebration.

Render unto Caesar what is Caesar’s and unto God what is God’s.  We have all heard it but we generally don’t do it.  We fudge on our taxes, we don’t vote, we don’t take an interest or active role in what’s going on unless we are personally affected.  We miss worship, we don’t volunteer, we don’t support financially as well as we could, we skip prayer, we don’t do things to build us spiritually.  And we wonder why things aren’t going well.  So what do we owe to Caesar compared to what we owe to God?  In this case I am going to cheat and steal a little of what would be the 21st Sunday of Pentecost Gospel (we will be doing Reformation Sunday instead) to answer and just do what we owe to God.  I believe that if we give to God what is God’s, then Caesar will be just fine!  The steal part is: “You shall love the Lord your God with all your heart, and with all your soul, and with all your mind.” This is the greatest and first commandment. And a second is like it: “You shall love your neighbor as yourself”.  If we truly act from a generous love of God all else will fall in place.  You will love yourself (Which is a downfall of many.  We either love ourselves too much or not enough) and will love your neighbor.  And the answer part: 1 Corinthians 13:4-7 is what it means to love generously: Love is patient, love is kind. It does not envy, it does not boast, it is not proud. It does not dishonor others, it is not self-seeking, it is not easily angered, it keeps no record of wrongs. Love does not delight in evil but rejoices with the truth. It always protects, always trusts, always hopes, always perseveres.  If this is what we act on we would do well.

Christ.  Indeed, let us hear the Good News of Christ and then boldly share it with others.

Happy 500th Celebration of the Reformation! May God keep us steadfast in His Word for the sake of Christ, our Savior.

Blessings!
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PS : Ten weddings - wow! You will want to read Margo's article.
PPS: Note that as a part of our Reformation Service on October 29 we will be receiving new members. And we will have our annual Bratwurst Lunch.
Emergency Pastoral Care: Whenever you are in need of emergency pastoral care give Pastor Gil a phone call (562) 430-7999. Cedric Elmer and Margo Geesing (our secretary) also know how to reach Pastor Gil.

Message from Our President …

Dear Members and Friends of Redeemer:

In this month of October, we begin our preparations for our two Congregational Church meetings. The first will be held in November 2017 followed by the second in February 2018. Our agenda for November will include the preparation and voting on the 2018 budget plus the election of four council members to replace four members who will complete their terms of office on December 31st, 2017. Each council member is elected to a three-year term. At the end of three years, the member must either step down or consent to be re-elected for another three-year term. In January 2018, the new council of twelve members will elect the council officers of president, vice-president, secretary, and treasurer whose terms are no more than two consecutive years. Presently, the nominating committee is working to secure four church members willing to serve on the council. At the same time the budget committee is working on the 2018 budget. 

Let us all pray for God’s guidance in accomplishing our mission.

Cedric Elmer, Council President


Reflections on WORSHIP

and DISCIPLESHIP by Margo Geesing
“Questions, Vineyards, Celebrations, and Love”

So, in September we had “God’s Works. Our Hands.” collection.  It went well, about 500 pounds of food collected and over $100.00 for the food bank and over $200.00 for the animal shelter.  The first Sunday in October we have Jesus being questions by the chief priests and elders.  He answers with a question and then tells the parable of the two sons: the first says no but does what was asked; the second says yes to his father and doesn’t do what was asked.  Jesus ends by asking which had done the will of the father.  Everyone answered the first one did the will of the father.  There is a connection between these two things and a few points to ponder.  First, our presumption: we presume that what we do/did was God’s will.  Not saying it wasn’t, in this case it really is something God wants us to do.  We are called to care for God’s creation and to feed the hungry.  But … (you all knew that was coming!) how often do we use that phrase, “God’s Will” (usually when something bad happens, by the way)?  As with the parable that Jesus told, we all assume that the father’s will was that the sons went to the vineyard but was that truly the father’s will?  Maybe the father’s will was that his sons told him the truth of what would happen.  In that case, neither of them did the father’s will.  Or maybe they both did the father’s will because they answered honestly what their intention was at the time.  How can we know the mind of the father or God at any point?  We don’t.  We need to remember that God doesn’t need us.  In fact God seems to work quite well all by himself and more often, in spite of us helping.  What we need to remember is that God ALLOWS us to be instruments in his will.

This seems to be the month of tweak the religious leaders!  The second Sunday we again have a vineyard but this one erupts in violence and, as Christians, we recognize the relationship of the parable to what happened to Jesus and thereafter the world.  It can also be a call to us to look honestly at ourselves.  How do we react when we hear something that doesn’t sit right with our views?  Or is difficult to hear?  Or requires us to change?  Even today God prods us out of our set ways and challenges us to change.
DISASTER RELIEF
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Gifts designated to a specific response will be used in full -- 100 percent -- to help disaster survivors clean-up, rebuild and recover.  Donations given “Where Needed Most” help to respond immediately and effectively where it is needed most. If you give cash or check, on offering envelope write “Disaster Relief” If you give by check make it out to Redeemer Lutheran Church and placing it in the offering plate.  Or if you wish you can send a check directly to: ELCA Disaster Response 39330 Treasury Center; Chicago, IL 60694-9300.  Or donate online at: http://www.elca.org/Our-Faith-In-Action/Responding-to-the-World/Disaster-Response.aspx
BOX TOPS FOR EDUCATION
Thank you to those who have been turning in your Education Labels!
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Box Tops go directly to the Navajo Mission.  They can be found on more than a 100 different General Mills products.  They do have an expiration date, so be sure to turn them in with time to send them to the Mission!  These labels generate points that turn into dollars!

[image: image10.emf]

CONTINUING FUNDRAISER AND ENVIRONMENTAL CARE

Thank you to those who have been turning in your used ink cartridges!

We have an ongoing collection of used ink cartridges and cell phones.  Please bring them with you when you come to church and place them in the box in the Conference Room!


Bratwurst Luncheon

This year we will be having our annual bratwurst luncheon after our Reformation Worship Service and reception of New Members on Sunday, October 29th.  Everyone is invited to join us for a time of celebration, food, and fellowship!  We will also be celebrating all those members who had birthdays in the month of October!  We will be taking a freewill offering to cover the cost of the luncheon.
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We will be having our Annual Meeting (Part 1) on November 12th after our Worship Service.  The nominating committee is hard at work finding people who will serve as Council members.  Please think about saying, “YES!” if the nominating committee contacts you about serving God, your church, and the community.   Our Finance Committee is working on next year’s budget.  Now might be a time to reflect and pray about your gifts of time, talent and treasure to God through the church.  Please pray for both committees as they engage in God’s work.
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THOSE WHO SERVE

THIS MONTH

Please study the following at home to prepare for Sunday Worship:
Lessons for the 17th Sunday after Pentecost
through the 22nd Sunday after Pentecost
Altar Guild

Carol Costello

Beverly Dinning

Sara Gould

Sylvia Makus

Pam Smithson

Financial Team

1st:
Phyllis Mackey
Flo Nesland
Alma Zamzow

8th:
Leslie Arrington
Flo Nesland

Alma Zamzow
15th:
Barbara Dykman
Flo Nesland
Alma Zamzow

22nd:
Leslie Arrington

Barbara Dykman
29th:
Wendy Alfageme
Phyllis Mackey

Flo Nesland
Acolyte

Sylvia Makus
Communion Assistant
Larry Norlander

Greeters

Bernie Gerard

Reader

Alma Zamzow
Prayer Leader

Carol Costello
Ushers
Maria Swift
Choir
Beverly Anderson

Charles Cullimore

Joan Cullimore

Lynda Elmer

John Graber

Debbie Hugdahl

Julia Langevin

Sara Lee

Nancy Luebben

Chris Moore

Kay Pushman

Violet Quist

Shirley Reimers


October 1, 2017 – 17th Sunday after Pentecost

Ezekiel 18:1-4, 25-32

Psalm 25:1-9

Philippians 2:1-13

Matthew 21:23-32

October 8, 2017 – 18th Sunday after Pentecost

Isaiah 5:1-7

Psalm 80:7-15

Philippians 3:4-14

Matthew 21:33-46

October 15, 2017 – 19th Sunday after Pentecost

Isaiah 25:1-9

Psalm 23

Philippians 4:1-9

Matthew 22:1-14

October 22, 2017 – 20th Sunday after Pentecost

Isaiah 45:1-7

Psalm 96:1-13

1 Thessalonians 1:1-10

Matthew 22:15-22


October 29, 2017 – 21st Sunday after Pentecost

Leviticus 19:1-2, 15-18

Psalm 1

1 Thessalonians 2:1-8

Matthew 22:34-46

October 29, 2017 – Reformation Sunday

Jeremiah 31:31-34

Psalm 46

Romans 3:19-28

John 8:31-36
November 5, 2017 – All Saints Sunday

Revelation 7:9-17

Psalm 34:1-10, 22

1 John 3:1-3

Matthew 5:1-12

November 5, 2017 – 22nd Sunday after Pentecost

Micah 3:5-12

Psalm 43

1 Thessalonians 2:9-13

Matthew 23:1-12

Altar Flowers for October
October 1st:

Open.
October 8th:

Carmen Leslie in Loving Memory of My Mother and Son. (2)
October 15th:

Verna Becker in Honor of Our 75th Anniversary. (2)
October 22nd:


Edith Sessa in Honor of Phyllis Mackey. (1)
October 29th:

Open.

Flower Chart Directions

1. There are 2 bouquets for each Sunday.

2. Print your name and the special reason for the request on the line next to the date you would like them.

3. If there is not enough room to write your request on the chart, please leave the secretary a note in her box specifying your request.

4. The requested donation for one bouquet is $15.00; $30.00 for both.  If you wish to request both bouquets, please note that on the chart.

When putting your donation in an envelope, please note that it is for altar flowers and the date of your flowers.  Please write a separate check for flowers.  Do not include it with your regular offering.
[image: image14.wmf]
Note from Outreach and Worship and Music Committee.  Guidelines for prayer list: We are requesting all members (and friends) to please call the church office and leave a message requesting prayer regarding any illnesses, surgeries, procedures, and treatments regarding you, church members, and family members.  Please also notify us when the prayers are no longer needed.

REMEMBER IN PRAYER
Our Members: Wendy Alfageme, Dena Anderson, Shirley Anderson, Bea Bander, Russ Cullimore, Alice Dokter, Patti Drumm, Bob Edwards, Helyn Edwards, Lucy Fitch, Jim and Ann Gay, Sarah Gould, Bev Hansen, Christine Hughes, Mavis Lancaster, Nancy Luebben, Dody Lynch, Glen Massingill, Dorothea Moll, Kathleen Nilsson, Lodi Nieto, Erich Obersteiner, Christine Osterberg, Jim Pushman, Lillian Smith, Bob Terwilliger, Juanita Townsend, Linda Tracey, Don Trinkle, and Martha Ziegler;

And Our Family Members and Friends: John Baumler family, Kyle Belanger, Rose Betancourt, Roman Bentley, Lynda Bischof, John Bishop, Sally Blevins, Julie Carlson, Rich Carlson, Paul Chen family, Caren Condon, Joan and Elwin Cubitt, Fay Cummings, Frank Dean, Anna Dow, Eileen Dow, Cindy Duran, Richard Eggers, Loretta Gilbert, Rachelle Gould, Margie Garceau, Jim Grimes, Paul Higgenbotham, Kiersten Hnizdo, Joey Jananian, Dolores and Gordy Jagusch, John LaMarr, Roger Langevin, Mary and Karen Lanza, Mike Lawrence, John Lochiavo, David Ludwig, Jessica Mackner, George Massingill, Mary Matthews, Mark McCombs, Ethan Millerick, Heidi Mitchell, Bill Montague, Kyle Nguyen, Chuck Nieto, Victor Obersteiner, Pat O’Donnell, David Ream, Nathan Rhodes, Matthew Shaffer, Barbara Steinwehe, William Sue-Ho, Louise Wagner, June Welton, Sandra Wright, and Bryce Young.

We also remember those confined at home, in hospitals, or in nursing homes.  And, always pray for peace. 
[image: image15.wmf]OUR BUDGET AND EXPENSES

Income and Expense Statement

for the Month Ending

August 31, 2017

Actual
Budget
Variance

Operating Income
$9,377.00
$10,747.00
($1,370.00)
Operating Expenses
$11,443.60
$10,747.00
($696.60)
Variance
($2,066.60)
$0.00
($2,066.60)
Income and Expense Statement

for the Year to
August 31, 2017


Actual
Budget
Variance

Operating Income
$82,972.00
$85,976.00
($3,004.00)
Operating Expenses
$91,326.50
$85,976.00
($5,350.50)

Variance
($8,354.50)
$0.00
($8,354.50)
[image: image16.wmf]Offering Envelopes are available on the stand in the narthex of the church.  Take as many envelopes as you think you may need.  Please also remember your pledge.  By preparing your envelope ahead of time at home, that way you will not be caught short of your offering and can maintain your pledge.  Please put your name on the envelopes that you use.  Thank You! 


Global Mission Call ~~ 

Our next Mission Moment will be on Sunday, October 29th.
In September Flo spoke on the immediate need for help with the hurricanes that have impacted the United States.  Although some of the work done by Lutheran Disaster Response helps in other parts of the world, they also work extensively here at home.  If you wish to donate toward hurricane relief you may write a check to Redeemer Lutheran Church and write "US Hurricanes" on the memo line and on the envelope.  Place it in the regular offering.  On the last Sunday of each month we take a moment to reflect on our call to serve all of God’s people.

The Outreach Team meets on the 4th Tuesday of each month in the Conference Room at 2:00 p.m.
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This month we will meet on

October 24th at 2:00 pm!

We can always use extra visitors!

“Whatever you do for the least of my brothers and sisters, you do for me.”

(Matthew 25:40)

We are Calling All People who like to talk, visit, go out, talk about our church, and be with people: the Outreach Team always has room for new members to join.  It is easy work but very necessary.  Many hands make light work!  Try it, you may find that this is your call from God!
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Help us fight poverty in Orange County

Join us on Sunday, October 1st, 2017 at

First Lutheran Church

215 N Lemon St. Unit A, Fullerton CA 92832

Registration: 9:30 am • Start Time: 10:00 am
or

Join us on Saturday, October 28th, 2017 at

Yorba Regional Park, Anaheim

Registration (near baseball diamond): 8:30 am • Start Time: 9:00 am/End Time: 10:30 am

or

Help us fight poverty in South Bay / Long Beach 
Join us on Saturday, October 28th, 2017 at

Gloria Dei Lutheran Church, Long Beach

Registration: 9:00 am • Walk 10:00 am - 12:00 noon 
Our goal this year is $10,000 per site

Lutheran Social Services of Southern California's "Walk to Fight Poverty" proceeds will go to those living below the poverty line in our community...The hungry, the homeless, the unemployed, the elderly, single mothers and children will all benefit from this event. Please use this POWERFUL "Friends Asking Friends" website to launch your effort and reach your fundraising goal!  You can donate online at this website: www.lsssc.org/walkathon/ and then click on the walk you would like to donate to.  Our “local” walk is the one in Fullerton being headed you Maxine Abbott who we know from our food donations!
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Happy
Birthday

October Birthdays

Judy Norlander
October
9

Christine Hughes
October
30

Larry Norlander
October
31

October Anniversaries

Charles and Shirley Holland
October
2

Carl and Jessica Keene
October
13

George and Verna Becker
October
18

Russ and Joan Cullimore
October
21

Dick and Sara Gould
October
24
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New Member Orientation
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If you are interested in officially joining us in membership (or just want to brush up on your understanding of the basics of the Lutheran faith) feel free to join us.  We will be holding a new member orientation meeting on Thursday, October 19th at 10:30 a.m. in the Conference Room.  New members will be received at the Reformation Worship Service on Sunday, October 29th.

In Memoriam
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Please pray for the family and friends of

Don Gramly
January 26, 1918 to September 6, 2017
May he rest in the peace of Christ

MARITIME SHOEBOXES

[image: image23.jpg]


Redeemer Women have a long tradition of filling shoeboxes with personal Christmas gifts for merchant seamen who sail into Los Angeles and Long Beach Harbors aboard cargo ships.  Again this year we are collecting cash/check donations for this project.  Please put your donations in an envelope and note that it is for the Shoebox Ministry make checks out to Redeemer WELCA.


Pacifica Women of the ELCA Convention
"LOVE FULLY - LIVE FULLY"
30th Annual Pacifica Synod Women of the ELCA Convention
November 3 - 4, 2017
Calvary Lutheran Church – Solana Beach
(Information is on the bulletin board in the Narthex)

[image: image24.wmf]Registration for Friday and Saturday: $80.00 includes Registration and 3 meals (Friday buffet dinner; breakfast buffet; banquet lunch buffet)

Saturday only: $60.00 includes Registration and 2 meals (breakfast buffet; banquet lunch buffet)
Hotel reservations are separate. Suggested hotel: Grand Pacific Palisades Resort and Hotel  (800) 725-4723 – request “WELCA” rate of $149.00 per night.

Love Gift to go to Hearts Across Borders (school supplies) and Calvary Cares (canned food items)

Keynote Speaker: Pastor Meghan Johnston Aelabouni.  You’ll be inspired by worship and Bible study, captivated by our keynote speaker, and empowered through servant events.

Check the WELCA website for more details at www.pacificawomen.org. (Click on News and Events; Pacifica Partners)

Artists - Crafters - Small Business Retailers... Looking for a place to market your creations and products? Why not consider being a VENDOR at the Pacifica Women of the ELCA Convention, November 3-4, 2017, at Calvary Lutheran Church, Solana Beach. 

To qualify for a space you must be a member of an ELCA congregation. There is no fee for use of the space; however a donation will be much appreciated. Contact Jackie Severa at jsevera67@gmail.com or 760.464.2309 for an application form. (Space is limited.)
Respite Care
The Respite Care is growing by leaps and bounds!! It is to a point where we are in need of new volunteers!! Consider giving an hour or half a day or even a whole day once a week. The work is fun and you get to meet new people and really make a difference in someone’s life. The Respite Care Center is open and running on Mondays, Tuesdays and Thursdays from 9:30 a.m. until 3:30 p.m. If you are interested in helping to financially support this outreach, please make checks payable to Redeemer Lutheran Church with the memo “for Respite Care”. If you are interested in having a loved one cared for or volunteering to help, please contact Orange County Care Connection Outreach at (562) 596-1209. This is a community outreach that we can all be proud of!
GRIEF SUPPORT GROUP
Weekly Sessions Open to All

Join us Tuesdays, September 12, 2017 through November 14, 2017 from 10:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. in our Conference Room.

Grief is not easy, but something we all must deal with at one time or another.   Support at this time is invaluable and can be life changing as we move forward.  For those who have lost a loved one six months or sixty years ago there is help and hope through our grief support group.

The group will meet Tuesdays with materials that specifically address topics and issues for dealing with grief and loss.  Some topics will help with adjusting to the new “normal”, anger, and loneliness.  You will find this to be a place where those around you understand pain and loss.  Valuable information will be provided to help you through this difficult season of your life.

The group will be led by David Berg, Bereavement and Spiritual Counselor at Optimal Hospice.


BIBLE STUDY ~ Pastor Lynda

In October, Pastor Lynda will be continuing our Bible Study of 1st and 2nd Kings.  We will be looking into a deeper picture of Israel’s relationship with God: the results, aftermath, and influences of that answering of prayers.  Join us in the Fellowship Hall on Wednesdays at 10:30 a.m. for a unique look into the Bible.

“God’s Works. Our Hands.”
“God’s work.  Our hands.” was celebrated here at Redeemer on Sunday, September 10, 2017.  Our thanks to Pastor Lynda for heading up this project and all our volunteers who help make it a success!  We had 7 volunteers helping with the collection of food that totaled 8 big boxes, 500 pounds of food and $185.00 ($135.00 cash and $50.00 check) in financial donations for Orange County Food Bank.  We also received financial donations for the Orange County Animal Shelter that totaled $238.00.  Thank you all for your support!
DAYLIGHT SAVINGS ENDS
November 5th is the ending of Daylight Savings Time.  You will “Fall Back” one hour overnight (Saturday to Sunday)!

	SUNDAY
	MONDAY
	TUESDAY
	WEDNESDAY
	THURSDAY
	FRIDAY
	SATURDAY

	1
10:30 am Holy Communion Service

Coffee Fellowship
	2
9:30 am to 3:30 pm - 

Respite Care


	3
9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

10:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. – Grief Support Group

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care
	4
10:30 a.m. – Bible Class


	5
9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

9:30 am to 3:30 pm – Respite Care

	6

	7

	8
10:30 am Worship Service

Food Ingathering

Coffee Fellowship
	9
9:30 am to 3:30 pm - 

Respite Care
	10
9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

10:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. – Grief Support Group

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care 

4:00 p.m. Interfaith Council meeting

NEWSLETTER ARTICLES & THOSE WHO SERVE DUE
	11
10:30 a.m. – Bible Class


	12
9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care
4:00 p.m. -  SBHRC Devotions
	13
	14

	15
10:30 am Holy Communion Service

Coffee Fellowship
	16
9:30 am to 3:30 pm - 

Respite Care
	17
9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

10:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. – Grief Support Group

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care 

NEWSLETTER PRINTED
	18
10:30 a.m. – Bible Class


	19
9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

10:30 a.m. – New Member Orientation

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care
	20
	21

	22
10:30 am Worship Service

Coffee Fellowship
	23
9:30 am to 3:30 pm - 

Respite Care
	24
9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

10:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. – Grief Support Group

2:00 p.m. –Outreach Visitation 

2:30 p.m. – Finance Committee Meeting

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care
NEWSLETTER MAILED
	25
10:30 a.m. – Bible Class


	26
9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Office Hours

2:30 p.m. – Council Meeting

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care
	27
	28

	29   REFORMATION 
SUNDAY

10:30 am Worship Service

New Members Received

Mission Moment

Birthdays Celebrated at New Members Bratwurst Luncheon
	30

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - 

Respite Care
	31

NO Office Hours

10:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. – Grief Support Group

9:30 am to 3:30 pm - Respite Care
SECRETARY ON VACATION THIS WEEK
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